Town of East Hampton

Town Council Regular Meeting
Tuesday, September 22, 2015
Town Hall Meeting Room
Minutes

Present:  Chairperson Barbara Moore, Vice Chairman Kevin Reich, Council Members Patience Anderson, George Pfaffenbach, Mark Philhower and Philip Visintainer and Town Manager Michael Maniscalco.
Not Present:  Ted Hintz, Jr.

Call to Order & Pledge of Allegiance

Chairperson Moore called the regular meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. in the Town Hall Meeting Room.
Adoption of Agenda

A motion was made by Mr. Visintainer, seconded by Mr. Pfaffenbach, to adopt the agenda as written.  Voted (6-0)
Approval of Minutes  
A motion was made by Mr. Visintainer, seconded by Mr. Philhower, to approve the minutes of the Town Council Regular Meeting of September 8, 2015 as written.  Voted (6-0)
Presentations 
None
Public Remarks
Priscilla Connors, 10 Whittier Road, asked when the Council would get back to her on her proposal or any action taken.  She has the full chapter of the IWWA regulations and information regarding three other lakes pertaining to boating and a fact sheet on lawn pesticides.
Roger Abraham, 47 Clark Hill Road, commented on the budget cut from $200,000 to $67,000. Is there a way to provide funding that cannot be cut?  He asked what is the plan for the lake and there is a need for funding.
Bids & Contracts 
None
Resolutions/Ordinances/Policies/Proclamations

None
Continued Business 
None
New Business 

Update on Water Development Task Force
Mark Barmasse, Chairman of the Water Pollution Control Authority and Water Development Task Force and Tim Smith, Public Utilities Administrator were in attendance to provide an update on the Water Development Task Force.  Mr. Barmasse reviewed different options for providing drinking water to the Town.  Some ideas and options discussed by the Water Development Task Force include a phased interconnection of existing system eventually creating one community water system; the Town self-funding the build out of a town-wide community water system; and a public/private partnership.  The task force reviewed a handout from 2007 and put those proposals into today’s dollars.  Tim Smith provided an overview of a draft Request for Expression of Interest for a Town Water System. This would allow companies to provide their interest in assisting with a water system but would not commit the town to anything. A copy was provided to the Council for review.
IT Job Description
A job description for the IT Specialist was provided to Town Council.  In the FY 2016-17 budget the position of IT Specialist was approved.  In order to fully implement and hire for this position, a job description needs to be approved by the Town Council, per Charter section 3.2.  This item will be added to the next meeting agenda for approval.
Town Manager Report 

GrowSMART Regional Summit
The RiverCOG has started a new initiative to develop a regional economic development plan called GrowSMART.  To begin the development of this plan they will be reaching out to the residents across the region in an effort to identify what they would like for economic development in their community.  Several workshops will be held in the region in the next couple of months.  A text survey is also available.
Sanitary Survey at Fire House #1
The Department of Public Health will be conducting a review of the water system at Fire House #1 in the coming weeks.  This will be to determine the quality of the drinking water at the fire house and the effectiveness of the system installed approximately three years ago.
Royal Oaks Green Sand Filter
The WPCA has completed installing a third filter on the system at Royal Oaks.  The hope is that this filter should help to further improve the quality of the water coming from the community system.
Update on Public Works Sweeping & Catch Basins
At the last Council meeting it was mentioned that the Public Works Department should be sweeping certain areas multiple times throughout the season.  A review of the process has found that the multiple sweeping recommendation was made in a report from the 1970’s and was made because the department was using sand to treat the roads during the winter. The Town no longer uses sand and as a result the need for multiple sweepings of certain areas is not present.
There were questions regarding the use of the vactor truck.  The Department has been running the vactor truck in the early morning hours because it produces a significant amount of heat in the cab which does not have air conditioning.  The temperature has to be monitored in the cab since it will climb as high as 130 degrees during the operation rendering it dangerous to move the vehicle from catch basin to catch basin.
Position Update
1. Parks & Recreation Director

The announcement has closed and the 18 applicants are being reviewed to administer the civil service exam.  The qualified applicants will be called for interviews.
2. Maintainer

There is an opening for a Parks & Recreation Maintainer I position.  The announcement was posted this week.

3. Building Official

The position was announced internally and there is one applicant who is currently being evaluated for the position.

4. ZEO/Planner

The Town will be interviewing candidates the week of September 21st with the hope of identifying 2 to 3 finalists.

Mr. Philhower asked about the report he requested regarding the lake studies.  Mr. Maniscalco hopes to have the information pulled together for the October 15th meeting.
Town Council Liaison Reports
Center School Sub-Committee

Mrs. Moore commented that it would be beneficial to increase the Center School Sub-Committee.  She added the remaining Council members, herself, Mr. Reich, Mr. Visintainer and Mr. Philhower to the sub-committee.  Mrs. Anderson, Mr. Hintz and Mr. Pfaffenbach are already on the sub-committee.  Meeting dates will be proposed through the Town Manager’s Office.
Police Department Building Committee

No report
Appointments
None

Tax Refunds
A motion was made by Mr. Pfaffenbach, seconded by Mr. Philhower, to approve tax refunds in the amount of $833.43.  Voted (6-0)
Public Remarks 

Priscilla Connors, 10 Whittier Road, asked where her proposal stood with the Town Council.  Mrs. Moore indicated that more information would be available after the October 15th workshop.
Hunt Voelker, Chestnut Hill Road, commented on water discussions from years past.
Roger Abraham, 47 Clark Hill Road, commented on the well fields and a response from the State related to utilizing the CT River.
Communications, Correspondence and Announcements
Hometown Heroes Presentation – Tuesday, September 29 

The Hometown Heroes celebration will take place on Tuesday, September 29th at 6:30 p.m. at the Hope Church at 230 East High Street.
Meeting with Conservation-Lake Commission/Town Council/IWWA 

A meeting of the Conservation-Lake Commission, Town Council and Inland Wetlands Watercourses agency will take place on Thursday, October 15th at 6:30 p.m. at the Middle School Library.  Dr. George Knoecklein and Chuck Lee from the DEEP will be in attendance.
Mrs. Moore addressed Roger Abraham’s earlier comment regarding the Conservation-Lake budget of $67,000.   It was explained that the Conservation-Lake Commission indicated that the most important thing needed for the lake was a 9 point plan.  After the plan is prepared the town can go for federal funds.  The $67,000 will pay for the plan.
Adjournment
A motion was made by Mr. Pfaffenbach, seconded by Mr. Visintainer, to adjourn the meeting at 7:37 p.m.  Voted (6-0)
Respectfully submitted,

Cathy Sirois
Recording Secretary
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